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______________________________________________________________

Respect Aspire Achieve – Be the best that you can be
Friday 10th September 2021

Dear Parents,

First of all, thank you for helping us get the school year off to a great start! Whilst Covid is still with us, there is definitely a feel that school is reverting back towards normality. Let’s hope this continues as the nights draw in.

One or two of you have expressed concerns around the handover arrangements, particularly at the end of the day where the teachers dismiss the children from the gates. Your concerns are mainly around the line of sight between teacher/parent and the fact that, at times, cars/vans are in Chapman Street on dismissal.

The reasons we implemented the change were as follows:

· Concerns that the staggered finish will lead to a bottleneck between parents leaving yard and others entering.

· Struggling to prevent dogs being brought onto school grounds

· Sometime struggling to clear the yard after pick-up. Teachers often have meetings to go to straight after school and we can’t vacate the yard until it is clear and gates are locked.

· Liability concerns where younger children are climbing/running across the yard

To improve line of sight, I have instructed all teachers to take a step out of the gate to conduct handover. This should make a difference. The Leadership team will continue to closely observe proceedings to satisfy ourselves that arrangements are satisfactory, and we will keep the situation under review. 

On a different note, I have been asked whether children can bring their scooters to school. Yes, this will be fine from Monday. They will be stored under the canopy in the yard, but regrettably this is not secure, so we will not take responsibility for their safe keeping.

Enjoy the weekend,

Mr Speck

                                      


